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Once again our devoted Wombles were out on the 

morning of Saturday 22 March 2025 working hard.  

Mark’s team litter picked Hillyfields, which is turning into 

a regular stretch, as it always seems to be bad.   

Stephens group litter picked the footpath running along 

the railway line behind the postal sorting office and 

Debden station. We thank you for your great support. 

 

Our next litter pick will be on Saturday 12 April 2025. 

Meeting points to be advised nearer the time.  Please let 

us know of any hot spots you see which need the 

attention of the Loughton Wombles. 

Finally, two members of our office had to remove these 

fly tipped bags (photo below) this morning from 

Hillyfields, laziness and an expectation that someone 

else will clear up their waste are the key reasons for fly-

tipping, but our Officers quickly removed it to avoid the 

pile being added to.   

We look forward to seeing you soon, 

Regards     Debbie & Mark 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


